
 As we come and worship, we remember the wurundjeri people, the original custodians of this land

FIRST READING    Genesis 22:1-2,9-13,15-18
The sacrifice of Abraham, our father in faith.
RESPONSORIAL PSALM               SALMO RESPONSORIALE
	I will walk in the presence of the Lord in the land of the living.

	Camminero’ alla presenza del Signore nella terra dei viventi.



SECOND READING     Romans 8:31-34
God did not spare his own Son.
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION
CANTO AL VANGELO
	Glory and praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ!
From the shining cloud, the Father’s voice is heard: 

this is my beloved Son, hear him.
Glory and praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ! 

	Lode e onore a te, Signore Gesu

Dalla nube luminosa si udi la voce del Padre: Questi e’ il Figlio mio, l’amato: ascoltatelo.  
Lode e onore a te, Signore Gesu’!


GOSPEL Mark 1:12-15
He was tempted by Satan, and the angels looked after him.
THANKS TO THOSE WHO GAVE LAST WEEK
1st Collection 
- Thanksgiving Offering…………………………..$721.00
                            - Loose Money…………………………………….$307.00
2nd Collection
- Presbytery………………………………………..$333.00
PLEASE NOTE THAT THOSE WHO ARE ROSTERED ON TO READ OR GIVE COMMUNION AT MASS ARE KINDLY ASKED, IF POSSIBLE, TO ARRIVE 10 MINUTES BEFORE MASS STARTS

LECTORS - THIS WEEK   01/03/2015
SPECIAL MINISTERS

6.00pm (SAT) –  Sr T Fitzsimmons & E Saliba
J Pullicino & R Iuele
9.00am (SUN) – 
 G Calvi & R Fato
T Forte, R Mercuri & C Alberti
10.30am (SUN) – J Akinido & G Canavan
J & J Kearney & S Miano
LECTORS – NEXT WEEK  08/03/2015
SPECIAL MINISTERS 
6.00pm (SAT)  MALTESE MASS (Selected)
MALTESE MASS (Selected)
9.00am (SUN) –  P Sparano & C Agostinelli 
M Piscioneri, G Calvi & D Biasibetti
10.30am (SUN) – Sr Estelita & N Raveche            
P Nguyen, D Herbert & C McMahon
MONEY COUNTERS       02 /03/2015           S Dakin & D Herbert
                                               09/03/2015           J & J Kearney, E & K Bartlett, C McMahon & S Dakin
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR THE FOLLOWING 
RECENTLY DECEASED   
Monsignor Brian WALSH, Andrea ANDRIGHETTO, Domenico MOSCATIELLO, 

Giuseppina LA ROSA, Pietro ROTTURA, Rosa BONIFAZIO
ANNIVERSARIES   Tonino ROCCA, Sam BARTOLO, Antonio BONFANTE, 
Danilo SAMBUCCO, Felice CORTESE, Nadia DI BATTISTA, Giovanni PAINO, 

Primo & Paola PRECOMA, Concetta, Saverio & Filomena ARCURI, Franceschina SIRIANNI, 
Angelo GRAZIANO, Angela BONIFAZIO

ST JOSEPH THE WORKER
_______________________________________NORTH RESERVOIR _________________________________________

                                                   79 Wilson Boulevard, North Reservoir 3073

                                 Parish House/Office   Tel: 9460 3013   Fax: 9460 8832    Mb: 0431 643 674 
Email: Parish@stjosephtheworker.org.au
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                        School Tel:  9469 7800    Fax:  9462 2949 
   SUNDAY MASS TIMES:
            Fr Emmanuel Bonello–Parish Priest
  WEEKDAY MASS TIMES:
    Sat  6.00pm - English
            Sr Estelita Manabo-Pastoral Associate
  Mon.  9.10am Comm. Service 
    Sun. 9.00am  - Italian
             Mr Peter Chowne -School Principal
  Tue. 10.00am Italian
    Sun. 10.30am – English
              Mrs Liz Pistoni – Parish Secretary
  Wed. 9.10am - English

        
  Thur. 9.10am - English
[image: image1.jpg]


    Maltese Mass  
  
  Fri. 9.10am - English
   
   Sat. 8.30am - English

    1st Saturday of the Month 6.00pm
  Sat. 8.30am - English
  Sat. 8.30am-English

    Baptisms – Sunday 12.00pm 
  Reconciliation: Sat. 10.30am
    Marriages - By Appointment
                                                                                                                      
   2nd   Sunday of Lent, Year B                                                                     1  March 2015                                                            
	A Mountain Reflection 
Ray has always been the most outspoken one in our group.  Sometimes his comments go right to the heart of things.  Recently, he was heard to say that “if the transfiguration happened today, someone would try to capture it on a smartphone”.

Isabel couldn’t believe her ears.  “Well, that wouldn’t make any sense, because the transfiguration was a deeply spiritual happening, something way beyond human experience.  We’re dealing with mystery here.”

“Agreed,” said Ray, “but what was it all about?  And why couldn’t it have been recorded?”
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Lou chipped in at this point, “Did you notice that it took place on a high mountain, where Jesus and the apostles were by themselves?  Those details signify a place of prayer and reflection.  Something remarkable and mysterious took place there, enabling the apostles to see Jesus in a way they’d never seen him before.”

“That’s right,” agreed Deb, “I think the gospel writer underlines the idea that they had to go separately to experinece Jesus in that way.  Intially the apsotles didn’t really know how to react.  They were overcome, just as we might be.  You couldn’t have recorded the event because it was really about an understanding of Jesus that would gradually come to them.”  Deb’s done a course in scripture, so she had everyone’s attention.  “They didn’t really get who Jesus was until a while after his death.  The transfiguration was a big moment for them, but its meaning only dawned over time.”
“So, what eventually helped them to understand?”  Ray queried.

“Well, they kept pondering their experiences over and over until the significance gradually seeped into their hearts.  That’s how come we have the New Testament.”  “This makes so much sense,” piped up Chris, who’d been silent up to this point.  “Sometimes really major things happen and it’s only when we build some reflection time into our days that we eventually come to understand how those events impact on us.  I think Jesus wants to invite all of us to the mountain, the place of reflection, to ponder our lives with him at our side.

“It’s not always easy to make time to go to the mountain,” said Ray, “but, surprise! Our phones and tablets can actually help us to do that.  There are free spiritual apps that can help us look after our inner life.  So even if our phones couldn’t have recorded the transfiguration, they can help lead us to the high mountain, where we find opportunities to be more open to meeting Jesus in our lives.  It’s important that we never stop seeking the  mountain!”




	PROJECT COMPASSION  -  ESSENTIAL  FOOD FOR LIFE

May we be so filled with the Spirit of Jesus that we look for every opportunity 

to continue his mission on earth.
Mariama is raising her daughter in a country that suffers widespread poverty and inequity.  When her little girl became malnourished, she received life-saving food and care at Nutrition Centre, supported by Caritas Australia.
Please donate to Project Compassion 2015 and help save the lives of people living on the brink of survival in Niger, giving them access to nutritional support and essential food for life.
Project Compassion Boxes, envelopes available in church Narthex and near side door.



	“LENT IS A RENEWAL OF OUR FAITH --- WE THE LIVING STONES”
 
In his Lenten Pastoral Letter Archbishop Denis Hart said: “Every community is called to go out of itself and to be engaged in the life of the society of which it is part, especially with the poor and those who are far away.” As “Living Stones” and genuine followers of Christ as the Archbishop said, “Our mission is humbly to bear witness by our prayer and works of love, that Christ is the Lord of all and is present among us”. In his letter the Archbishop continued on saying: “Our sharing in Project Compassion and other works of charity are a demonstration of our new awareness of each other and of the call to conversion which reminds me of the uncertainty of my own life. Lent is an opportunity for formation of the heart. If we are merciful to others, we must have a strong and steadfast heart, open to God bringing love along the road to our brothers and sisters.”
 


STATIONS OF THE CROSS
Every Friday evening during Lent at 7.00pm in the Church, both in English and Italian.
BAPTISM
Congratulations to Lucas Cecala child of Adrian and Luisa, who will be baptised this weekend.  We welcome him into our parish community and assure the family of our prayerful best wishes on this happy occasion.
MALTESE MASS

A reminder that the Maltese Mass will be celebrated next Saturday 7 March at 6.00pm.

ITALIAN COMMITTEE

Martedi 3 Marzo ore 9.00am Riflessioni sulla Quaressima data da Sr Estelita.   Vi aspettiamo numerosi.  Segue Santa Messa ore 10.00am.
FUNERAL NOTICE

Funeral for Andrea Andrighetto will be celebrated on Friday 6 March at 2.00pm. 

PARISH PASTORAL TEAM
Parish Pastoral Team Meeting will be held on Wednesday 4 March at 7.30pm in the Parish Meeting Room.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
300 WAYS TO HELP OUR HOMELESS WOMEN
In 2014, Bethlehem Community celebrated its 30th anniversary. To celebrate this milestone and extend our services, we’re inviting you to become a member of BETHLEHEM 300. By joining BETHLEHEM 300, you will help the women of Bethlehem rebuild their skills, confidence and dignity. Your membership will provide funding to facilitate positive change that being part of our community brings. As a BETHLEHEM 300 member, you will receive regular updates about and invitations to Bethlehem Community events, and your name (or business logo) will be added to our permanent ‘Bethlehem 300 wall’ located in the entrance to our Reservoir community. All membership contributions will be used to implement our new housing program and recreational activities. With only 300 places available, we invite you, to join BETHLEHEM 300. Membership is only $25 per month (or $300 per year). All donations are tax deductible.

More info: www.bethlehem.com.au. 
Contact: enquiries@bethlehem.com.au.

Lenten reflections at Our Lady of the Southern Cross Parish

Wednesdays, 4, 11, 18 and 25 March, 7.30pm. 

St John’s Church, 63 Queens Parade, Clifton Hill

The theme for this year’s Lenten Reflection series is 'The Mercy of God'. 

4 March: ‘Presentation, Prayer and Reflection’ by Chris Vandegeer 

11 and 18 March: ‘The Mercy of God in the Eucharist’ by Fr Frank Moloney

25 March: ‘Living the Mercy’ by Fr Peter Hoang and Deacon Charles.

Contact: 9481 7333
24 HOURS FOR THE LORD  FRIDAY 13 MARCH, 5PM

Our Lady Ta Pinu Shrine, All Nations Marian Centre, 15 Flanagans Drive, Merrimu

An overnight vigil at the Shrine, with Adoration, Devotional prayers and personal, guided reflection in preparation for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. At 3am there will be live streaming of the Papal Penitential Liturgy from Vatican City.

Contact: 5367 7006 or infotapinu@optusnet.com.au
THE ANNUNCIATION OF OUR LORD SUNDAY 22 MARCH, 2PM

Our Lady Ta Pinu Shrine, All Nations Marian Centre, 15 Flanagans Drive, Merrimu

You are warmly invited to join in this first major Marian celebration for 2015—the Incarnation of our Saviour, the Word made flesh. The day will begin with the ‘Walk with Mary’ Rosary procession followed by Mass and Benediction. Please bring a plate if you can.

Contact: 5367 7006 or infotapinu@optusnet.com.au
More info: www.tapinu-australia.org
FIRE RISK DOESN’T END WITH THE HOLIDAY SEASON
With summer holidays drawing to a close, Emergency Management Commissioner Craig Lapsley has reminded Victorians that the end of the holidays doesn’t mean the fire risk is over. ‘February and March are traditionally the hottest months in Victoria. The rainfall that we’ve seen in January means there’s more growth on the ground —which means there’s more fuel for fires,’ he said. ‘Victorians need to continue to stay alert to the risk of fires and be ready to act.’ More info: www.emergency.vic.gov.au or the Victorian Bushfire Information Line on 1800 240 667, and download the FireReady app.
